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Minutes of Meeting
November 4, 2020
Virtual (Blue Jeans) Board of Health Meeting, in attendant’s were Chairman, Dana Shuttleworth, Member, Paul Thompson, Member, Bill Giancaoples, Health Agent, Deborah Rogers, and Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon. Also, in attendance was Representative for the 2 properties going to be discussed Bob Grasso, and Brian Farmer. Meeting opened at 9:00 a.m.
38 Brook Street – Representative for 38 Brook Street, Bob Grasso asking for the following variances, 1. Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom of soil absorption system from 4’ required to 2’ provided with Presby Enviro-System.  2.)  Soil absorption system setback to cellar wall from 20’ required to 17’ provided with poly-liner.  3.)  Septic/pump tank setback to property line from 10’ required to 0.6’ provided. Paul Thompson, before we get in to the variances we need to get caught back up and look at all material related, until it can be further looked at with pandemic going on.  Bob Grasso, it has gone to the Pela Court.  The board would like a copy of the decision from the Pela Court.   Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to hold off until further date, need to get caught back up and pandemic going on right now. Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.  The board would like Joe Serwatka to review plans and give recommendations to the board.  
38 Brook Street was approved by the board but never got installed, new plans moved tank.

175 Central Street – Representative for 175 Central Street, Bob Grasso asking for the following variances:  1.)  Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom of soil absorption system fro9m 4’ required to 2’ provided with Presby System.  2.)  Septic/pump tank setback to slab floor from 10’ required to 6’ provided.  3.)  Soil Absorption system setback to wetlands (B.V.W.) from 100’ required to 74’ provided with Presby System.   Got the septic system 100’ out of the 100’ buffer from wetlands. Deb Rogers, what happens if the pump chamber breaks and leaks onto other property?   175 Central Street, went in front of the Pela Court.  The Board would need to review the Pela Court decision & reasoning.  The board would like to have Joe Serwatka review the plans and give the board recommendations.  The cares Act would pay for the consultant.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson, to hold off until 3rd party consultant has time to look at all information
Health Agent, Deborah Rogers update board of Covid19 is in the Red.   Working on Town meeting to hold in the fall outside under a big tent.  Board member need to sign the bills every other week.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to have Bill Giannacoples to sign the bills during pandemic.  Seconded:  By Dana Shuttleworth, unanimous.  
Sam’s Trucking:  enforcement letter, if it happens again will be going to court.  
Meeting Adjourned:  9:53 a.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Deborah Rogers
_______________________






______________________
Dana Shuttleworth- Chairman        



          Paul Thompson- Clerk
_____________________
Bill Gianocoples - Member
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